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FROM:  MEMBER SERVICES 
 
DATE:  FEBRUARY 8, 2016 
 
SUBJECT:  CMTA TRANSFER – OPTIONS REGULATORY FEE INDICATOR  
 
 
OCC has recently received an increased number of inquiries regarding the Options Regulatory 
Fee (ORF) indicator that appears on the CMTA Transfer screen and on CMTA FIXML 
messages. This memo is being published to ensure that all clearing members understand and 
are using the indicator as it was intended.  The ORF indicator is used when an executing firm is 
reversing an incorrect CMTA Trade/Transfer so the incorrect firm is not charged the ORF fee. 
Please see an example below: 
 
1. Firm A executes a CMTA trade that automatically clears in Firms B’s account.  Firm B 

incurs the ORF fee on this transaction. Firm A realizes the CMTA trade should have been 
given up to Firm C.  

2. Firm A executes a CMTA Transfer moving the position from Firm B to Firm A and checks 
the ORF indicator. Since the ORF indicator was checked, Firm B will be credited the ORF 
fee and Firm A will incur the ORF fee.  

3. Firm A then CMTA Transfers the position to Firm C without checking the ORF indicator. 
Firm C will then incur the ORF fee and Firm A will have the ORF reduced. 

 

 
 

FIRM A

1. Executes Original CMTA Trade for Firm B

2. Reversal (CMTA Transfer – takes back from Firm B) – Assess ORF

3. Correction (CMTA Transfer –send to  Firm C) – Credit ORF

FIRM C

3. Receive CMTA Transfer from Firm A - Assess ORF

FIRM B

1. Original CMTA Trade- Assess ORF 

2. Reversal (CMTA Transfer) – Credit ORF 

          ORF nets to 0 

          ORF Assessed           ORF nets to 0 



 
As a reminder, ORF is calculated by the exchanges. If you any questions on your firm’s ORF 
calculation, please reach out to the exchange.  
 
If you have any questions, please contact your Clearing Member representative or the 
Member Services Help Desk at the following numbers: 800-621-6072 or 800-544-6091. 
Within Canada, please call 800-424-7320. Clearing Members may also e-mail us at 
memberservices@theocc.com. 
 


